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KANARRAVILLE TOWN CORPORATION
40 South Main Street, HC 65 Box 148
Kanarraville UT 84742
(435) 867-1852


Kanarraville Town Board Meeting
April 10. 2025, 6:30 pm
Kanarraville Town Hall, 40 South Main

GUESTS PRESENT AT THE MEETING: Kim Ward
1. CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Allred opened the meeting.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Stoney Shugart to led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3. ROLL CALL:
	Councilor Brandon Jonson		Here
	Councilor Jared Blackburn		Here
	Councilor Stoney Shugart 		Here
	Councilor Thayne Williams		Here
	Mayor Tyler Allred			Here

4. DISCLOSURES AND DECLARATIONS OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST: None.
5. OPEN PUBLIC HEARING ON RAISING IMPACT FEES: Mayor Allred opened the Public Hearing. There were no public comments.
6. CLOSE PUBLIC HEARING ON RAISING IMPACT FEES: Mayor Allred closed the Public Hearing.
7. VOTE ON ORDINANCE NO. 04-10-25 AN ORDINANCE INCREASING THE KANARRAVILLE WATER IMPACT FEE: Mayor Allred asked Heidi Loveland to read Ordinance No. 04-10-25 to the group. Heidi Loveland read the ordinance (see attachment to these Minutes). Mayor Allred asked for a motion to adopt Ordinance No. 04-10-25. Councilor Blackburn moved to adopt the new impact fee ordinance. Councilor Williams seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Heidi Loveland calls the roll on the ordinance:
	Councilor Brandon Jonsson		Yes
	Councilor Jared Blackburn		Yes
	Councilor Stoney Shugart		Yes
	Councilor Thayne Williams		Yes
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8. OFFICER/MEMBER REPORTS: 
A. Councilor Jonsson said he’d been talking to Keith Christensen about the SCADA system. They are trying to find a solution as to why the well keeps kicking on over and over. Councilor Jonsson reported that the water tests are good. Mayor Allred asked about the power hookup at the cemetery. Councilor Jonsson said he is waiting to hear from Caroline at Rocky Mountain Power about the maps, but she is backlogged with work. He thinks we will have it before the end of June.
	Councilor Blackburn said the fire department has been doing some maintenance on the fire trucks this year. 
	Councilor Williams stated he has been talking to the lady who is preparing the grants for the cemetery. She is the one who is supposed to be updated every time we bury someone in the cemetery. She is coming to meet with him and Mike Humes at the cemetery, and hopefully we can get some money for a ground penetrating radar system. She also has ways of preserving headstones as well. Councilor Williams said John Batty will no longer be doing spot watering at the cemetery. Mayor Allred told Councilor Williams that he will receive a call from Terry Rosenberg about Wreaths across America. We have 63 vets down there.
	Mayor Allred said Chase Goddard has given his 60-day notice at the Post Office. The Post Office needs to accept his notice, then they will put the route out to bid. Scott and Velrina are watching that. Mayor Allred said he is trying to smooth the way between the Kanarraville Post office and the Cedar City post office. Councilor Shugart added that any new post office boxes must be approved by the Post Office. 
B. KANARRA FALLS MANAGER-FINANCIAL REPORT: Holly Hadley if there were any questions on the monthly report. There were none.
C. TOWN CLERK - BUDGET, MONTHLY EXPENDITURES, QUARTERLY REPORTS: Heidi Loveland told Councilor Shugart he would go over his budget before the end of the year. She forgot to include some of the normal everyday charges. Parks and Recreation’s overage has to do with the ladder and the fact that it didn’t hit the budget last year. Joe will have to augment that budget in June. General Government should be right on the money and Public Safety will come in under budget. Mayor Allred asked if there were any questions. There were no questions. Mayor Allred asked for a motion to approve the budget, monthly expenditures, and quarterly reports. Councilor Williams moved to approve the budget, monthly expenditures, and quarterly reports for April. Councilor Blackburn seconded the motion. All were in favor.
9. PUBLIC FORUM: There were no comments from the public.
10. STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS: Kim Ward had nothing to report.
11. APPROVE 3/13/25 TOWN BOARD MINUTES: Mayor Allred asked for a motion to approve the Minutes from March. Councilor Williams moved to approve the Minutes from March 13, 2025. Councilor Blackburn seconded the motion. All were in favor.
12. DEPARTMENT HEADS AND MANAGERS APPROVE ALL FUTURE EMPOLOYEE PAY RANGES AND DESCRIPTIONS: Heidi Loveland said she and Holly Hadley did some research on employee pay ranges and job descriptions. She recommends turning over the employee pay increases to the Town Board Department Heads and Managers. She reviewed the Employee Pay Ranges and Job Descriptions worksheet with the board. She asked if there were any questions. Councilor Shugart recommended that the Town Board still be involved in all payroll decisions. The best time to do it would be once a year when department budgets were discussed. Loveland agreed. She said payroll numbers are listed on each department budget, and the Town Board Department Head can discuss potential raises at that time. Councilor Jonsson agreed with that proposal for employee pay increases. Councilor Shugart said he is fine with approving the pay ranges if the budget can handle the increase. Mayor Allred asked for a motion to approve the pay raise procedure with Managers discussing with Town Board Department Heads the employee raises, the pay ranges for each job and making decisions during budget time. Councilor Shugart moved to approve the proposed employee raise procedure, pay ranges and timing to coincide with budget time, provided the budget can handle the increase. Councilor Williams seconded the motion. All were in favor.
13. NEW POST OFFICE BUDGET FOR 2025-26: Heidi Loveland asked the board about the budget number for the new post office repairs and improvements. The board discussed the matter briefly and decided on $125,000 for the proposed improvements. As the building hasn’t been inspected yet, it could change. The town can’t move forward without some questions answered/approval by the post office. Councilor Jonsson and Mayor Allred reported on their attempts to contact the post office with no replies. Mayor Allred asked for a motion to approve $125,000 as the budget number for improvements at the new post office. Councilor Jonsson moved to approve $125,000 for improvements at the post office. Councilor Blackburn seconded the motion. All were in favor.
14. RAISE WATER RATES AND/OR TIERS: Mayor Allred asked the board if they wanted to raise water rates/tiers this year or wait. The board unanimously agreed not to raise the water rates or change the tiers this year. Mayor Allred asked for a motion to approve not to raise the water base rates or tiers. Councilor Williams moved not to increase the water rates or tiers. Councilor Jonsson seconded the motion. All were in favor.
15. CLOSED MEETING: None.
16. ANNOUNCEMENTS - 4-24-25 TOWN BOARD WORK MEETING AGENDA: Mayor Allred announced he won’t be here for the September 2025 meeting, or for the May 22nd work meeting because of high school graduation. Heidi Loveland asked the board if they wanted to discuss the annexation map this year or have any additional work meetings in April, May or June. The board discussed the matter briefly and decided to cancel the work meetings for April, May and June provided we can get all the budget approvals done during the regularly scheduled town board meetings. Heidi Loveland will have preliminary departmental budgets ready for the May meeting. We will present and discuss each department budget and preliminarily approve them during same meeting. Final budget approval will be in June.  
Heidi Loveland said she and David Ence have been working on the ordinances some more. She didn’t realize the home-based business licenses and commercial business licenses are supposed to be approved both in Planning & Zoning and Town Board. The board discussed the matter briefly, but no final decisions were made.
17. ADJOURN: Mayor Allred asked for a motion to adjourn. Councilor Williams moved to adjourn. Councilor Blackburn seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Meeting adjourned approximately 7:15 pm.
Submitted by:


Heidi Loveland/Town Clerk Kanarraville
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